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403 – 3480 Joseph Howe Drive 

Halifax, NS 

B3L 4H7 

 

Matt Conlin 

Planner III | Urban Enabled Planning Applications 

Halifax Regional Municipality 

conlinm@halifax.ca 

 

 

Re: Development Agreement Application for Proposed Multiple-Unit Mixed-Use 

Development at Parcel W Sackville Drive, Halifax, NS (PID: 40423899) 

 

 

Dear Matt, 

 

The Affordable Housing Association of Nova Scotia (AHANS) is pleased to submit this 

Development Agreement (DA) application for a proposed multi-unit residential development 

with a small commercial space on Sackville Drive (PID: 40423899). Our application includes 

the following supporting documents: 

 

• Application Letter & Policy Rationale 

• Site Plan 

• Architectural Renderings  

• Floor Plans & Elevations 

• Landscape Plan 

• Site Servicing Plan 

• Stormwater Management Plan 

• Traffic Impact Statement  

• Shadow Study 
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natural feature. We intend to explore partnering with a local conservation non-profit 

organization to act as a steward of the area as illustrated on the Site and Landscape Plan. 

Throughout the DA process, AHANS hopes to work with municipal staff to identify the most 

efficient way to approach the conservation of this area of the site. This initiative is directly 

aligned with policy REC-8 which aims to encourage local groups and initiatives to enhance 

conservation efforts of areas along the Little Sackville Rivers. 

 

Finally, the proposed project is aligned with HRM’s HalifACT Plan to achieve net-zero by 

2050. AHANS is committed to targeting a net zero design reducing effective Green House 

Gas emissions produced on site to zero. Targeting net-zero is not only critical in the fight 

against climate change, it also plays a crucial role in maintaining affordability for residents. 

 

 

5 | Closing 

 

 

The vacancy rate in Halifax Regional Municipality (HRM) is 2.1% and remains tight for low-

income households. According to CMHC’s Rental Market Fall Report (2024) the vacancy 

rate for units priced below $1,300 is under 1% and the turnover rate for affordable rental 

apartments remains at a 7-year low. The rental market is easing; however, it remains difficult 

for households in need of affordable housing. Purpose built mixed-rental housing, such as 

the proposed project, is critical to create housing that is attainable for low to moderate 

income households that will remain affordable in perpetuity. 

 

We hope the information included in this application highlights the thoughtfulness of this 

project and the effort by our team to respect policy in the Sackville MPS. AHANS appreciates 

the opportunity to submit the enclosed planning application, and we look forward to 

continuing to work with HRM staff.  

 

 

 

Sincerely, 

Michael Kabalen 

Executive Director, AHANS 




